LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10th April 2006 at 8PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK                                                                                                      

PRESENT:
Councillors. Mr G Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs H Betts, Mrs. S. Hutchison, Mr. J. Roberts and Miss. J. Seymour

Clerk – S. Hedges 

521) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence as all members were present.
522) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


Cllr Roberts and Cllr Hutchison declared an interest with reference to Shooting and agreed to leave the room whilst this was discussed.
523) THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 13th March 2006

RESOLVED – that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th March 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

523) PARISH CONCERNS - to hear from Parishioners on any matters they wish to raise (limited to fifteen minutes.)   



Mr and Mrs P Pietroni attended the meeting.  Mr Pietroni expressed his concern about the dangerous Malthouse Bank turn.  The Clerk will write to Highways and ask them to come and have a look at the junction to decide if the junction warrants a change in priority following repeated problems. If this is not possible, the Clerk will ask that the junction lines be repainted and a new Stop sign erected.

Mr Southgate who has now moved into the village attended the meeting.  He reported that the gas main problem at Braggers Hill had now been resolved.
524) CLERK’S REPORT

The contents of the Clerk’s report were noted and the following actions taken:

Traffic Calming and Road Signs

Cllr Betts will contact Neal Roderick again concerning outstanding issues with reference to traffic calming.
The Chairman spoke to Ellie Gormley about Vehicle Activated Signs while taking her on a tour of the other parish signage issues that need resolving. He has written to Ms Gormley suggesting rechargeable battery signs for rural parishes and asking her to write to other parishes to find out if they would be interested in participating in a scheme on a shared cost basis. Cllr Betts and the Clerk will investigate solar powered signs in other parishes and report back to the next meeting.
Drainage

Cllr Roberts met with Jim Barber and the gully men and took them around the village.  Cllr Roberts showed the contractors the gullies which had been missed and the ones which were still full.  These should now be cleared.

Grid Reference Cards

Cllr Seymour will bring an up-to-date Electoral Roll to the next meeting for councillors to work on.  The Clerk will contact Diana Justham to confirm that the Council would like the WI to issue cards to the rest of the parish and will provide her with a list at the beginning of May.

Potholes
To resolve confusion over the status of Witchwell Lane, the Clerk will write to Matthew Brookfield requesting a map of the entire Little Wenlock area, including Buildwas, Lane showing the extent of adopted and unadopted roads.

Datalink Packs

Datalink packs have been distributed with the newsletters

Streetlighting
Cllr Betts spoke to EON to ensure that when they replace bulbs they are using low energy bulbs.  They confirmed that they are, and also that they are due to carry out an inspection of all streetlighting this year and will report on any problems after this inspection.

Resources Register

Cllr Hutchison undertook to co-ordinate the production of the Resources Register, presenting it at the Open Meeting and adding any information from parishioners.  This will then be passed to the Clerk for finalisation.
525) CIRCULATION PACK 
No items to circulate this month
526) PLANNING  

a) To consider 
Planning Application Number W2006/0375 – Proposed extension at 21 Church Lane Little Wenlock
No 
objections by councillors providing that neighbours have no opposition.  The Clerk’s response to the Borough should express councillors’ surprise that the plans were not approved last time and emphasise that they see the development as enhance the character and appearance of the existing house.

b) To consider Planning Application W2006/0263 – proposed construction of an uncovered open equestrian manege at Windhover, Little Wenlock

No objections by councillors.  The Clerk’s response to the Borough should note that the Parish Council has been assured by the applicants that the new access of Buildwas Lane is only a temporary measure while the manege is under construction.

c) Shrewsbury and Atcham Council – Temporary Siting of a mobile home on Buildwas Lane The Chairman informed councillors that this application had been refused.

d) Planning Application W2005/0411 Temporary Change of Use for storage of skips and waste containers at Coalmoor DP Site, Coalmoor Lane Horsehay (retrospective)

The application for Coalmoor DP has been refused by the Plans Board.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Seymour for her representation and also Mark Pritchard MP for supporting us, pointing out that it was the first time that an objection against a retrospective local mining/landfill application had been refused.

Cllr Seymour said that although this application had been refused, in the near future there would be an application for Coalmoor to become a waste transfer site.  The Plans Board have said that this is an unsuitable use for this land and that the local people have had to put up with enough over the years from this site already.  The Chairman said that it was not a preferred site in the LDF and that we must start to muster some support from other areas. Councillors will work on this over the coming weeks in preparation for the planning application coming through.  

b)  To consider Planning Applications received after publication of the Agenda.



No planning applications received after publication of the Agenda. 

527)ANNUAL REPORT 

The Chairman had distributed a draft copy of the annual report to all Councillors.  Any comments to be reported to the Chairman by the end of this week.

528) BOROUGH LIAISON – To respond to any requests or consultation from the Borough Council or other district service providers.
A poster detailing the latest “Walking for Health” programme was passed to Cllr Betts for display.

A letter was received from the Dog Fouling Scrutiny Committee.  The Clerk will reply stating that

· We have no special bins but have been assured that dog faeces can be disposed of in the normal waste bins as long as they are wrapped.

· “hot spots” for waste were identified on Buildwas Lane, Steeraway Lane and The Wrekin track.

· The dog warden has provided us with signs for use in Little Wenlock but it would be useful to have signs in Steeraway Lane, New Works and on The Wrekin.

529) INDIVUDAL UPDATES
Cllr Seymour had attended a meeting with reference to the Lawley Development.  Structural changes to the roads will start early next year but the plans are not expected until June 2006.  The Chairman asked if we have had any response to our previous concerns with regard to the possible increased flow of traffic through Little Wenlock.  There has been no response to date and Councillors will revisit this situation, if necessary, once the plans have been seen in June.

Cllr Betts had contacted ROSPA who will carry out the playing fields inspection in June.  She has also completed the Annual Charity Commission Return for the Village Hall & Playing Field Committee on behalf of the Parish Council as trustees.

Cllr Betts informed the Council that the barn roof for the youth project had been repaired last week but was very disappointed to report a case of vandalism on Monday 10th April.  At the moment further work on the project with regard to lighting may be put on hold due to the vandalism and a few people spoiling an opportunity for many.

The Chairman informed Cllr Betts that the Parish Council would be happy to apply for planning permission for the lighting once she was ready to go ahead.

Cllr Hutchison attended the NTP meeting on 23rd March.  She said there was very little business but she had reiterated the fact that the funding needs to be looked at next year in advance of the  precept being agreed.

Cllr Hutchison met with Bob King and visited the county archives with reference to Buildwas Lane.  Unfortunately they were not allowed to look at the map without written permission from Lady Forrester and are now awaiting this.


a) 
b) 
a) 




530) Payments

BTW –NTP project
£630


Annual Subscription
ENERGY SERVICES
£95.54

Repair Work

NALC


£12.60

Local Review Subscription

INLAND REVENUE
£33.66

Income Tax March

The Clerk asked the Chairman and Cllr Roberts to sign a Letter of Intention to enable her to transfer money between accounts and use the online banking service.  


531) SHOOTING

Cllr Roberts and Cllr Hutchison left the meeting room

The Chairman received an email reply from Mr Brookshaw marked Private which he tabled together with his reply.  It was agreed that a personal note of this nature was not a suitable response to the official letter of complaint sent to the shoot by the Clerk and that the email received in no way met the Council’s request for action.

RESOLVED: The Council will write a formal letter of complaint to BASC, outlining the issues and history. It will also contact both Telford and Wrekin Council and West Mercia Police asking for their advice on this matter.
The Council expressed serious concern over a circular delivered to villagers in the past week, entitled “Little Wenlock Shooting Survey” and presenting a thinly-disguised scare over Bird Flu. Councillors were most annoyed that it was written in a way that suggested the Council was involved. This could seriously compromise its position in taking formal action with BASC and other parties in order to overcome current parishioners concerns.

RESOLVED: The Clerk will write to Mr Hendley expressing the Council’s concern, asking that he circulate a note to all residents receiving the survey clarifying that it was part of an independent, personal campaign without Parish Council support or involvement, and demanding that no such (intentional or unintentional) misrepresentation be made in the future.

532)
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Annual Open Meeting will take place at the Village Hall on Monday 24th April at 8pm.

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 8th May 2006 at The Village Hall at 8pm.  

Signed ……………………………………..

Date
………………………………………..

            Chairman
PAGE  
4

